
 
 
 
 
 
 
SEPTEMBER 13, 2020 
 
 
Arlene called the meeting to order at 2:20 PM 
 
Arlene thanked Steve and Joan for hosting the meeting 
 
Bob Sabino led the Pledge of Allegiance 
 
Arlene announced the September birthdays and anniversaries 
 
Arlene said that Joann is doing very well and that Pat had a CT on his throat, thankfully 
no tumors were found but he needs to see a cardiologist because the doctors think his 
carotid artery might be causing his throat problems, 
 
Donna Jesse said that Gene Szura will be having hernia surgery, Walter is doing well 
but Marianne was in the hospital and diagnosed with a blood disorder, they found a 
lump on her leg and will be doing a biopsy.  Marianne will be going to rehab. 
 
Arlene stated that being Bill Downing will be stepping down from coordinating the picnic 
we need a volunteer to step up, Jacqueline Werner volunteered. 
 
Arlene thanked Sue Gayet for doing the masks 
 
July minutes were waived 
 
Steve Handy read the treasurer report:  Opening balance was $5,186.15 ending 
balance after $525.66 in expenses and $297.00 in income is $4,957.49. Our Cd balance 
is $26,689.29 making a total of $31,646.78. 
 
Lois Martin did correspondence:  She stated that the ballots are going out on the 15th.  
She spoke with Darcy Knapp who stated that there is talk again of inclusion of the retro 
birds, a survey went out. 
 
Toni Sabino CTCI Rep spoke about the last zoom meeting Lois and Rich Martin added 
to what was going on with the board.   
 
Lucille Chabala did the sunshine report, a get well card was sent to Jim Labaradi from 
the south Jersey club. 
 



Paul Schroll stated he will be getting the news letter ready so send in anything you 
would want in it. 
 
Paul Adamoff stated there are no new members 
 
Arlene said that the offices for vice president and treasurer are up so if anyone wants to 
step up they are to send their resume to Joann Seiler.  Arlene was nominated 
unanimously for vice president and Steve for treasurer, they both accepted. Voting will 
take place at the October meeting. 
 
Arlene said that the Christmas party may not happen this year due to COVID, she 
asked if we thought it would be ok to keep the deposit with the venue for next year, 
members said yes. 
 
Fall cruise was voted on and majority of the members said yes. 
 
The 50/50 was won by Lucille in the amount of $50.00 
 
Meeting ended at 3:18. 


